Ireland lifts all labor restrictions for Romanians, Bulgarians
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Citizens of Bulgaria and Romania will be given the unrestricted right to work in Ireland
immediately 17 months ahead of the scheduled date in 2014, according to the
Department of Jobs Enterprise and Innovation quoted by the online edition of Irish
Times.

Restrictions on the right to work for citizens from Romania and Bulgaria have been dropped.
Although Bulgaria and Romania joined the EU in 2007, there was a seven-year transition period
before their citizens would gain full access to the labor markets of other member states. The
rules had gradually been relaxed, with certain categories having access to work here - including
the self employed, students and people who were self-sufficient.

In recent years, less than 450 work permit applications from the two countries were received
annually, with about 350 being approved. All restrictions were due to expire automatically on 1
January 2014 - giving Bulgarian and Romanian citizens full access to work in Ireland. However,
a review of the situation found that while applications peaked at 3,600 in 2003, they fell to just
over 500 applications from both countries combined last year. The review also found that the
population of Romanians and Bulgarians living in Ireland fell by around 3000 between 2008 and
last year.

The Irish Department of Jobs Enterprise and Innovation said the review identified a clear pattern
of work permit applications from the countries under discussion that follows closely economic
circumstances and prospects of employment. It said that it had become clear that the basis for
continuing restrictions on access to the labor market for Bulgarian and Romanian nationals was

now questionable.

Only nine of the 27 other EU member states currently retain restrictions of any sort on access to
their labor markets by Bulgarian and Romanian nationals.

OIrlanda a eliminat toate restrictiile privind accesul pe piata muncii pentru romani si
bulgari
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Guvernul irlandez a eliminat toate restrictiile privind accesul pe piata muncii pentru
muncitorii din Romania si Bulgaria, masuri care datau de la aderarea celor doua state la
UE acum cinci ani, relateaza cotidianul Irish Times in editia electronica.

Masura vine in urma unei scaderi puternice a numarului de romani si bulgari care calatoresc in
Irlanda in cautarea unui loc de munca. In plus, aceasta vine la cateva luni de la solicitarea
Comisiei Europene catre guvernul irlandez de a examina necesitatea actuala a restrictiilor.

"A devenit clar ca baza pentru continuarea restrictiilor privind accesul pe piata muncii pentru
cetatenii romani si bulgari este discutabila", arata un comunicat al Departamentului irlandez
pentru munca, afaceri si inovaiie.

"Astfel, guvernul a decis avansarea imediata a datei de acces pe piata muncii al cetatenilor
bulgari si romani", adauga Departamentul.

Examinarea care a urmat solicitarii Comisiei Europene de a analiza eliminarea restrictiilor
privind accesul pe piata muncii a {inut cont printre altele de numarul de aplicatii pentru permise
de munca venite din Romania si Bulgaria.

"De la un varf in 2003, numarul celor care cautau deun loc de munca in Irlanda a scazut
semnificativ incepand cu 2007".

"In 2003 aproximativ 3.600 de permise de munca erau solicitate de cetatenii celor dou3 state,
ajungand la 500 de aplicatii in 2011", mai arata comunicatul citat de Irish Times.
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